Superintendent’s Report

December 17th, 2012
        I.
     One Sole Purpose
Delivery day was Thursday, December 13th and was quite a celebration complete with a disk jockey, mascots, and of course shoes!  Thanks to Dr. Beasley and the many volunteers it took to make such a worthwhile initiative a glowing success for the elementary students of Spencer County!
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
November 30th  – KSBA Winter Symposium; Lexington
December 3-5th – KASS Winter Conference; Louisville
December 12th - OVEC; Shelbyville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
*See Attached
        VI.    Calendar Committee
The first meeting is scheduled for Wednesday the 19th at 4:15 in the SCMS Media Center to cover basics including the charge of the committee, statutory language, and consider the current calendar “rolled over” into 2013-2014 dates to provide a starting point.
      VII.     Distinguished Student Celebration
The first was held for the elementary students on December 4th while the second will be held on Tuesday the 18th for middle and high school students at SCHS beginning at 6:00.
      VIII.   Land Acquisition
Another location to consider has recently become available pending the outcome of future discussions surrounding Tanglewood and the Gun Range, however, the owner has requested privacy at the current time as deliberations continue on the previously mentioned properties. 
        IX.    New Elementary Planning 
As we move forward in our consideration of new construction of an elementary school, I have been asked to consider a visit to Corbin where we will look at aspects of their elementary school before we begin consideration of a blueprint for our new school.  Considering the changing of the BOE, my suggestion would be for mid-January; weather pending. 
         X.     RTT Grant
As discussed briefly last week, Spencer County Schools is one district from the only consortium in Kentucky to be selected for the federal Race to the Top Grant.  Although specifics are not known yet, the minimum award guarantees $10,000,000 and can be as much as $40,000,000.  I do know the base funding source will be derived from a per student formula, and that the total number of districts included is 23 from the Ohio Valley and Green River Cooperatives.  The proceeds from this grant will most certainly assist in our push for College and Career Readiness.
        XI.     Christmas Dinner

Regardless of how early we begin planning, it’s almost impossible to include everyone this time of year without infringing on other plans.  The only two dates tht would assure that most members and spouses could attend is the 27th of December, the 2nd of January, or possibly Friday evening the 4th of January.
